
Town of Georgetown            MINUTES 
   

  
 

 

Committee: Georgetown Council on Aging___________ 
 

Date:   June 22, 2021___________ 

Time:    __12:30 p.m._________________________________ 

Location:   Georgetown Senior Community Center, 51 North Street, Georgetown, MA 

Members & Staff present: Jean Perley, Darcy Norton, Jeanne Robertson, Martha Lucius, Marie Collins, Sue Clay, 

Diane Klibansky and COA Director Colleen Ranshaw-Fiorello  

Members not present: Diane Prescott and Jill Benas 

The meeting was called to order at:   _12:43 p.m.___________________ 

Minutes from the May 25, 2021______Meeting were reviewed and approved with no adjustments. 

  (Date)      

Meeting Motions / Actions and Summary of Discussions: 

Colleen reported that Georgetown Senior Community Center facility is in good shape.  Board members discussed the 

reopening plans underway for the Georgetown Senior Center.  The reopening plan continues essential services as well 

as the return of limited and pre-registered exercise groups and other small group activities to be followed by additional 

programs and activities in upcoming months.  Colleen reviewed pandemic service statistics that the COA provided 

from March 2020 through June 2021. The $175,859 Annual COA Budget was approved as part of the Town’s 

omnibus budget at the annual town meeting. In a motion by Diane Klibansky with a second by Martha Lucius, board 

members unanimously approved the current slate of COA officers including Sue Clay, as Chair, Darcy Norton as Vice 

Chair and Jill Benas as Secretary who will all return for the next fiscal year.  Colleen has applied for a $656 Helping 

Hand Mini Grant Program to pay for the cost of new tires for the van from the state Department of Transportation.  

Colleen introduced Susan Dysert, social work intern from St. Joseph’s College who will intern at the COA until 

November. Upcoming events planned for the fall will include theater productions by Delvena Theater in September 

and December.  Tea and refreshments will be served.  A Flu Clinic will be held on November 3.  Senator Tarr and Re. 

Mirra’s legislative aides will hold monthly office hours beginning in August.     In a motion by Darcy Norton with a 

second by Diane Klibanksy, board members accepted the Treasurer’s Report.  In a motion by Esther Palardy with a 

second by Jeanne Robertson, board members accepted the Director’s report.  

List of Documents and Other Exhibits used at Meeting: 

•  Secretary’s Report for May 25, 2021 

•  Treasurer’s Report to date June 22, 2021 

•   Director’s Report for May 2021 

Documents and Other Exhibits used at meeting will be available for review at: Council on Aging____________ 
        (Office) 
Meeting was adjourned at:   ___1:30 p.m._________________________ 

Next meeting: Date: August 24, 2021_____________________________  

Time: __12:45 p.m._______________________ 

Place: Georgetown Senior Community Center, 51 North Street, Georgetown, MA 

Respectfully submitted: Chairman:  Sue Clay 

                                    (Signature) 

Minutes approved by Committee on: __ August 24, 2021______________________    
            (Date)  


